Jason S. Walker Chairman

Bradley J. Parry Vice Chairman

NORTHWESTERN BAND OF THE SHOSHONE NATION 2575 COMMERCE WAY OGDEN. UT 84401

LETTER FROM THE CHAIRMAN

July 29, 2025

Dear Tribal Membership,

I am truly honored and humbled to have been elected and selected to serve as your Tribal Chairman. I want to sincerely thank each and every one of you who took the time to vote, support, and engage in the democratic process. Your voice matters, and I am committed to representing our Nation with transparency, integrity, and action. I want to thank my Vice Chairman Bradley Parry for taking on his role and I look forward to his continued counsel. Kasey Hubbard for accepting his valuable role as the Treasurer. Cale Worley for stepping up to take over as the Tribal Council Secretary. Jeffery Parry, Hunter Timbimboo and Shane Warner for representing us as councilman. I also want to thank Dennis Alex and Alicia Martinez for their service for being on our Tribal Council these past terms.

As I begin this new chapter of service, I want to share a few key priorities that I will focus on with your input and collaboration:

- **Goal #1: Improve Infrastructure** Work with community leaders, both federally and regionally and partners to improve our Tribal Housing, Tribal facilities, and essential services.
- **Goal #2: Promote Economic Growth** Expand our current tribal businesses, job creation, and economic opportunities for all.
- Goal #3: Community Engagement Increase communication, transparency, and public involvement in decision-making, IT WILL TAKE All OF US.
- Goal #4: Youth & Elder Services Expand programs that support our youth and honor our elders.
 - Helping our youth and others learn our Shoshone language.
- Goal #5: Education This past year we had 16 high school and college graduates and with our enrollment numbers hovering around 575 members that is a huge accomplishment.

This role is not just about leadership—it's about listening, learning, and lifting our Nation together. I welcome your ideas, concerns, and participation as we move forward. My door is always open, and I encourage you to stay connected and involved.

Again, thank you for your trust and confidence. I am proud to serve and excited about what we can accomplish—together.

With gratitude,

Jason S. Walker, Chairman

208.406.6774 - jwalker@nwbshoshone.com

I Wollen